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On the 18th of October 2023, the Global
Diversity and Inclusion Division hosted the
first International Researchers Orientation
event. The purpose of this event was to
facilitate  self-introductions of foreign
researchers and staff and provide useful
information relating to working at the JWRI,
locations and resources on campus, and life
in Japan.

Prof. Umeda opened the session speaking
about the benefits of building a network of
international researchers at the JWRI to help
foster a friendly work environment. Global
D&I members and meeting attendees gave
lively self-introductions including research
themes and hobbies, with many discovering
shared interests such as snowboarding and

travelling. Various topics were introduced by
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the Global D&I team including the Technical
Expert Division, JWRI girls group, how to
use Koan, booking meeting rooms, rules
relating to waste collection, and locations and
resources on campus. Assoc. Prof. Fujihira
and S. A. Assist. Prof. Matsuoka from the
Centre for Japanese Language and Culture
introduced the various Japanese language
courses available to staff and students at the
JWRI and presented certificates to attendees
that had previously completed the course.
Prior to the meeting, 17 members of the
JWRI registered for the event, and an
additional 3 members attended for a total of
20 attendees. A survey was provided to
gather information about the international
members of the JWRI. Of the 20 attendees,

there were 7 academic staff, 7 doctoral course

students, 3 master course students, 1
research student, and 2 research exchange
students, from 7 different research labs.
Country of origin included China, India,
Thailand, Taiwan, Korea, Vietnam, Australia,
and Italy. Many of the attendees agreed to
receive emails about future Global D&I
events, and requested information related to
facilities and campus activities, health
insurance, and travel discounts.

The meeting was a great success, with
many attendees expressing interest in future
events for international staff and students.

The information presented at the orientation

will be made available to new staff and
students as and when they join the JWRIL
The Global D&I team look forward to

planning the next meeting.



